
LONGFORD  MUNICIPAL DISTRICT
Minutes of Meeting of Longford Municipal District held, using Microsoft Teams, 
on Friday, 3rd April 2020 at 4.00 p.m.

CATHAOIRLEACH:
Councillor Seamus Butler

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Councillors – John Browne, Gerry Hagan, 

Martin Monaghan, Peggy Nolan, Gerry Warnock and    

Uruemu Adejinmi 
IN ATTENDANCE: 

Mr. John McKeon, Director of Services/Head of Finance.





Mr. Mark McNerney, Administrative Officer





Mr. Eamon Bennett, Senior Executive Engineer.

MEETINGS 

ADMINISTRATOR:
Anne Lee

SUSPENSION OF STANDING ORDERS - MICROSOFT TEAMS.

The Cathaoirleach, Councillor Seamus Butler, informed the members that due to the 

COVID-19 Pandemic, this Municipal District meeting is being held using Microsoft Teams.

This was agreed to by the Members of Longford Municipal District.

ADOPTION OF MINUTES  -  circulated.
On the proposal of Councillor J. Browne seconded by Councillor G. Hagan , it was unanimously agreed to adopt the following Minutes of Longford Municipal District 

Meetings -

(a) Committee meeting held on the 12th February 2020.
(b) February 2020 Municipal District Meeting.

MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES.
Vehicle Activated Signs.

In response to a query from Councillor Seamus Butler, Eamon gave an update regarding the location of Vehicle Activated Signs at the National Schools in the MD area.
Dog Fouling.

Councillor Peggy Nolan requested that additional signage regarding Dog Fouling be erected, particularly at Melview National School. 

DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY MEMBERS.

Noted.

2020 COMMUNITY GRANT SUPPORT SCHEME – List circulated.

John McKeon briefed the members on the applications received under the 2020 Scheme and  informed the members that there is a sum of  €93,000 available for allocation under the 
2020 Community Grant Support Scheme.

Asian and African Women and Children’s Group
Councillor Uruemu Adejinmi declared an interest in the application submitted by the Asian and African Women and Children’s Group and excused herself from this section of the meeting.

Longford Town ICA Guild

Councillor Seamus Butler declared an interest in the application submitted by the Longford Town ICA Guild.
The applications received under the Community Grant Support Scheme 2020 were 

considered in detail and agreed by the members  - as per attached appendix.

Conclusion.

John McKeon and the Cathaoirleach, thanked Danny Lynch, Christine Collins and the

IT staff for their assistance in setting up Microsoft Teams for the members. 

The Cathaoirleach and members welcomed Councillor Uruemu Adejinmi to her first Municipal District meeting. 

The Cathaoirleach, members and John McKeon congratulated Micheal Carrigy on his election of Seanad Éireann.
This concluded the business of the meeting.
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Signed: ____________________
 Anne Lee,

            Meetings Administrator.

Confirmed and adopted at Longford Municipal District Meeting held on the 
22nd April 2020.
Signed: _______________

             Cathaoirleach.
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